                                                                                                                        March 1st, 2023        063
The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting on Wednesday, March 1, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Tony Manry was not present. Council member Mark Towery motioned to approve the previous meeting minutes; Jerry seconded. 2-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.
CITIZENS: Waneta Linton
 asked about some of the homes in town that need cleaned up. There has been one house that has been cleaned up. A letter from Faith Madison was sent to the council regarding some trees that need to come down. Those trees were looked at and are not on town property. They will have to be taken down by the resident.

ATTORNEY: The town will be getting a new Attorney. The current Attorney, Herb Spitzer will continue on retainer through June. Mark motioned to approve hiring new Attorney, Anthony Spahr, Jerry seconded. 2-0.
BOWEN ENGINEERING: The town has a contract with Bowen Engineering that started in 2018, for the new lift station. This contract comes to an end in September of this year. A decision needs to be made on whether it gets paid in full or to renew the contract. Mark motioned to have the contract renewed, Jerry seconded. 2-0.

UTILITY: Utility Sup. Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. The gravel lot on the corner of Main & First was surveyed. LEMNA was here to inspect the cover at the Waste Water Treatment Plant. They also recommended getting a cover for the polishing tank. We received an invoice for the inspection. Insurance will be sending a check for it. A leak in the 2-inch main on Ballard St. was repaired. A valve and flushing hydrant were also installed. Donnie got a quote from Peerless Midwest for a filter and softener. He is also working on getting a quote for a truck. An extension with Wildman Uniforms was signed for 3 years. The extension did not include jeans for the utility employees. Taylor & Sons replaces 2 floats at the lift station. A few residents have asked about getting sidewalks repaired, they will look into it. The street sweeper was serviced. There was a plugged sewer main at Modern Machine, they were able to get it cleaned out and it is now flowing.
ENGINEER: Eric Woodmansee reported that the Title 6 ADA is done. There will need to be some Resolutions signed. He will present them at the next meeting. He will also have a list of sidewalks that need to be fixed.
POLICE: Marshal Dale Osborn reported that all employees and vehicles are well. Some properties have started to be cleaned up. They are also working on getting stranded vehicles moved. 

PARKING LOT: There was a discussion regarding the parking lot on the corner of Main and First. Jerry would like to move the parking rails back some and put in grass along the sidewalk. He would also like to put some benches and small trees in. 

Mark motioned to approve APVs, Jerry seconded. 2-0.

Mark motioned to approve water bill adjustments, Jerry seconded. 2-0.

Council signed payroll Docket.

FIRE DEPT: The fire trucks need to have new lights. Mark motioned to pay for half of the cost of the new lights for the fire trucks. Jerry seconded. 2-0. Van Buren Township will pay for the other half. 

Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting. Jerry seconded. 2-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:38 PM.
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